
SSM 50660 - 2022 Bronco – Rusted Fasteners On Exterior Bodyside Grab 
Handle – Built On 01-Feb-2022 And Through 10-Mar-2022 
 
Some 2022 Bronco vehicles built on 01-Feb-2022 and through 10-Mar-2022 may exhibit rusted 
fasteners on the exterior bodyside grab handle/fender anchor point (base part number 9920038). 
This may be due to a lack of protective e-coating applied to the bolts during the manufacturing 
process. Replacement of the exterior bodyside grab handle will be required. Due to the sudden high 
demand for these grab handles, service stock has been depleted. Ford is actively working to obtain 
more exterior bodyside grab handles/fender anchor points to meet the increase in demand and, in 
parallel, release the affected fasteners as a serviceable end-item. Monitor OASIS for updates. 
 
APPLICABLE VEHICLES 
 2022 TRUCK: G1 U725N BRONCO 
 


